
 
This is a synopsis of the events:
 

1. On November 24th, National-Justice (NJP, National-Justice.com) glued flyers to downtown planters. 
The fliers headline was “THEY WANT WHITE PEOPLE DEAD!”  NJP is a WSEO.

 

2. On November2 24th- 25th, we received a phone call from an out of state individual that claimed to

be coordinating a contingent of Oathkeeper to come to Waukesha on Monday November 29th. 
Oathkeepers is described by the FBI as a “paramilitary organization… that is a large but loosely
organized collection of militias who believe the federal government has been corrupted..”  The
caller stated that BLM had declared war on white people and that is why they were coming to
Waukesaha and Milwaukee.  In discussions with the caller, he agreed to advocate against coming,
but said he was not the final say.   We worked with the Southeast WI Threat Analysis Center (STAC)
to determine the level of threat this posed.   

 

3. On November 27th, a group of NJP protestors showed up at the Waukesha County Courthouse. 
STAC indicates that NJP has previously only drawn 100 people to a rally, however, there is the
possibility for them or other WSEO to mobilize Wisconsin Based WSEO – Patriot Front/The Base/
New World Order (Milwaukee).  NJP has affiliation with the individuals that helped to organize the
“Unite the Right” rally in Charlottesville, Virgina in 2017.  The protestors did not create problems. 
See photo of activity.

 

4. On November 28th, Officer N. Smidt discovered a Twitter post regarding the Proud Boys planning to

come to Waukesha on December 18th to march the parade route.  This information was forwarded
to STAC so they can assist us in determine whether it will materialize and potential for violence.    

 
Take-Aways on what we can do:
 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 
I have included some of the emblems of the groups that were mentioned in the email.
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The opinions expressed in this email are mine and mine alone and do
not necessarily represent the position of the Waukesha Police
Department.  
 

 





 
 
 


